TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


APPROVED DRAFT MINUTES OF SPECIAL BOARD MEETING WITH CORRECTIONS 4-0
FEBRUARY 11, 2020
COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

THE PURPOSE OF THIS SPECIAL MEETING IS TO DISCUSS AGENDA ITEMS ONLY.  OTHER ISSUES WHICH WOULD NORMALLY COME BEFORE A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD WILL ONLY BE DISCUSSED IF THE FULL BOARD IS PRESENT AND THERE IS A NEED FOR URGENCY.

Present:  Martel, Schultz, Cook, Petersen and Windiate
Absent:  None
Audience: None

1. Meeting convened at 12:00 PM.  There was no Public Comment.
2. Changes to Agenda:  Motion by Martel to add 5. Gun Range, 6. Special Assessment and 7. March Meeting was seconded and passed 5-0.
3. Change of law firm by township attorney Todd Millar:  Because Mr. Millar has moved to a new law firm, the Township needs to determine whether to stay with him or look elsewhere.  There were questions posed by the Board that need to be answered first, such as fees and other charges and some background information about his new firm.  No formal action was taken at this time.
4. 2020-21 Budget Process:  We will need a few meetings to discuss Budget.  Schultz had BS&A worksheet for Board members to begin the process and enter suggested dollar amounts for each fund.
5. Gun Range:  In an email received from Bruce Laidlaw, he informed the Board of another law suit in Fraser Michigan in which the court ruled that townships may regulate gun ranges through zoning.  Discussion of what direction to take but no decisions were made at this time.  
6. Special Assessment:  The Eden Shores Special Assessment request is going forward, but attorney recommendation is that it would be ok to start over with a new Public Hearing.  A few of the Board members are still not on board with the idea, believing an Association would be better for both.  Concerns over the township needing a loan, becoming the bank, lack of engineering and not being done to county specifications were all concerns that were mentioned.  We will move forward with a Public Hearing planned for April, but they need to be prepared with numbers, etc. 
7. March Meeting:  It was decided it would not be a good idea to have the Special Assessment Public Hearing on the same night as the Budget Hearing and regular Board Meeting.
8. Public Comment:  None
9. [bookmark: _GoBack]Board Comment:  Petersen asked where we stand with any leftover road repairs or any new repairs for the future.  The current Road Millage was mentioned, in that it IS LEVIED FOR A PERIOD OF 5 YEARS, THROUGH 2021.  CONTINUED RENEWAL BY THE VOTERS WILL BE ON THE 2022 BALLOT. will expire in 2020-21 and a renewal would be up for election in August of 2021.  With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 1:25 PM.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled Board Meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk
